
 

                        
 
 

To: Dr. Mahoney & Board of Education 
From: Kelli Virgil 
Re:  Board Report 
Date: July 2022 
 
Summer School: 

• 65 1st through 6th grade students are signed up for summer school. It begins July 11th. Summer school is for 
students needing an extra boost for the next school year. All students are attending on a voluntary basis. 
Students will work on standards from the previous school year as well as standards for the upcoming 
school year.  

• Students will work on skills in the areas of reading and math. 
• Transportation is provided for students in bussing zones and snacks are provided for all students. 
• Families were communicated before the end of the school year, during the month of June and the week 

prior to summer school starting. 
 

Professional Work: 
• There are four teachers from OES attending the PLC professional development training in Grand Rapids, 

MI during the week of July 18th. This is in coordination with teachers from the OJSHS. 
• ThinkCERCA will be here on July 26th for a training for 4th-6th grade teachers in the morning and OJSHS 

teachers in the afternoon. 
• The kindergarten team will be providing an additional screening for new families or those who do not attend 

area pre-k programs on July 26th.  
 

Family Communication: 
• An email will be sent the week before registration opens for families reminding them that during registration, 

they are e-signing the handbook as well as the OES Form of Agreement. Information regarding the creation 
process for the Form of Agreement, how it will be used, how to access it, and a link to it will also provided in 
the email. 

• We will have a new kindergarten family orientation as well as a new family orientation the first week of 
August. We want to provide two different orientations to better fit our families’ needs. This has been put on 
the website and Facebook.  

• A July newsletter will go out to all families after the new family registration date. Important dates regarding 
the upcoming year and activities occurring before school starts will be provided. A back-to-school 
newsletter will be provided at the beginning of August. Our newsletters are sent via email and posted to our 
website under OES and school newsletter. 

• Communication has occurred with the tech department on how to add OES calendar items on to the main 
page of the district’s website in order for families to see the information quickly and easily. 

 
 
 
 



 

                        
 
 

 
 
 
 
OES SIP FY23: 

• Members of the Lighthouse Team which include Jeff Stultz, Erica Cann, Carmon Conderman, and Randi 
Webb met in June with Ryan and Kelli to create goals for the SIP plan under the four pillars.The plan will be 
shared with the whole staff at the August staff meeting. 
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